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Transcript: Early in January 1969, Mr. Percy Bilton, who, as 

a boy, attended Ormskirk Church of England School, made 

a very generous offer to contribute a substantial sum of 

money towards the cost of building a Learner Swimming 

Pool at Ormskirk Church of England School.  The 

Lancashire Education Committee responded to the offer 

by agreeing to meet half of the cost of the Pool, providing 

that the pool was also available for children attending 

other primary schools in the district.  Generous 

contributions towards the cost have also been received 

from the Ormskirk Urban District Council, the West 

Lancashire Rural District Council and from residents of 

Ormskirk and district following an appeal launched by the 

"Ormskirk Advertiser".  As a result it was possible to start 

building the Pool in August 1971 at a total cost of some 

£17,000. 

The Pool will be used by 22 primary schools in Ormskirk 

and district. 



 


